
 

 
STAFF REPORT 

MEETING DATE: 12/4/23 

MEETING TYPE: City Council 

SUBMITTED BY: Robert McWayne 

AGENDA CAPTION: Discuss and Consider UPRR Sidewalk Project 

 

Background Information 

On August 6th, 2023, city staff acquired the services of Birkhoff, Hendricks, and Carter to redesign the 
UPRR sidewalk crossing on E. Palestine. On June 21st, 2023, plans were submitted to UPRR for review 
and on October 9th, 2023, UPRR accepted the submitted plans. Along with the notice of approval they 
also sent a set of costs that the city will have to pay UPRR for them to construct their portion  for 
$62,028.00 and an estimated yearly maintenance fee of $1,007.00 

Budget Implications 

$62,028.00 estimated construction cost and approximately $1,007.00 yearly for maintenance. 

Operational Impact 

There cannot be a sidewalk crossing without UPRR constructing their portion. 

Legal Review 

The Attorney has reviewed the plans and estimated cost sheet from UPRR. 

Staff Recommendation  

 N/A 

Supporting Documentation and Attachments 

 


